

Robert "Bob" Lewis
January 2, 1958 - October 26, 2019

Lewis, Robert "Bob" M. Saginaw, Michigan

Beloved brother and uncle passed away peacefully, October 26, 2019 at HealthSource Saginaw. He was 61 years old. Robert Matthew Lewis was born on January 2, 1958 in Saginaw to the late Marion V. and Yuma (Williams) Lewis. Robert's family and friends knew him as "Bob" or "Fritz". He graduated from Arthur Hill High School in 1977. Bob was an Eagle Scout, and also a God and Country Medal Recipient. Bob faced many trials and tribulations throughout his life but enjoyed being a comedian and Ordained Minister. Bob was greeted in heaven by his parents; his older brother, Thomas Harold Lewis; and his sister, Nancy Jane (Lewis) Hoffman.

Bob is survived by his brother-in-law: Bill Hoffman; nephews: Matthew (Dawn) Hoffman and Jeffery Hoffman; many dear friends and extended family.

SERVICE: A memorial service for Bob will be held at 2:30 p.m. on Tuesday, December 3, 2019 at the Deisler Funeral Home, 2233 Hemmeter Rd. (off State). Pastor David VanNorman Family and friends will gather at the funeral home on Tuesday from 1:00 p.m. until the time of service. Burial will be at Roselawn Memorial Gardens on Wednesday. MEMORIALS: In lieu of flowers, those planning an expression of sympathy may wish to consider a donation to the Muscular Dystrophy Association. Please share your thoughts and memories with the family at the funeral home or through www.DeislerFuneralHome.com

Cemetery	Events			
Roselawn Memorial Gardens 950 N Center Rd. Saginaw, MI, 48638	DEC 3	Visitation	01:00PM - 02:	:30PM
		Deisler Funeral Home 2233 Hemmeter Road, Saginaw, MI, US, 48603		
	DEC	Memorial Se	rvice	02:30PM

Deisler Funeral Home

2233 Hemmeter Road, Saginaw, MI, US, 48603

3

Comments



I was so sorry to read about Robert's passing. I had him as a student in sixth grade at Herig Elementary School in Saginaw. I remember him well; he would often stop by and visit me after school, long after he had graduated from elementary school. He had a keen sense of humor and we had good talks. My deepest condolences to the family.

Sincerely, Laura Dean

Laura Dean - November 28, 2019 at 11:56 PM